
	

	
	
	

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
 

February 13, 2018 
 
 

Officer Weathers Gone Far Too Soon 
 
 

DETROIT, MI - Councilman Roy McCalister, Jr. extends his deepest condolences and 
prayers to the family of Officer Darren Weathers.  
 
“Our office would like to express our sincere condolences to the family of Officer Darren 
Weathers.  My heart dropped when I received the word of our loss.  I believe that while 
Officer Weathers is gone from our sight, he will never be gone from our hearts,” said 
Member McCalister. 
 
Councilman McCalister faithfully served the residents of Detroit for 24 years with the 
Detroit Police Department.  He achieved the rank of lieutenant and is the former 
commanding officer of Detroit Police Homicide Section. 
 
Interviews are available upon request.  For more information contact DiAnna Solomon 
313-300-4389. 


